# LISMORE SOUTH PUBLIC SCHOOL PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

WE CAN LISMORE SOUTH

Cnr. Wilson and Phyllis Streets South Lismore 2480

> P O Box 497 Lismore 2480 Phone: 02 6621 3433

Fax: 02 6622 2797

President: Arneeka Gill
Vice President: Jo Stewart
Secretary: Michelle Taylor
Treasurer: Kelly Lewis

Email: lismoresouthpublicschoolpandc@gmail.com

## P & C MEETING

## **MINUTES**

## Wednesday 16 February 2022 @ South Lismore Bowling Club

Meeting Open:

5.25pm

Acknowledgement:

Welcome to and Acknowledgement of Country

Attendance:

Larissa Polak, Gaye Titcume, Lauren Golding, Arneeka Gill,

Joanne Stewart, Kelly Lewis, Michelle Taylor, Virpi Barrett,

George Stuart, Helene Hainaut

**Apologies:** 

N/A

Previous Minutes read by Arneeka Gill and accepted by Joanne Stewart

## Reports:

Principal: See attached Report

Treasurer: \$15,959.94 as at 31 January 2022

## Correspondence:

Emails from Pledgestar and My School Advenutres in relation to different options for Fundraising for the school

## **Business Arising:**

## **Audit of Financials:**

This will be arranged by Kelly to provide the books to Jamie before our AGM.

## AGM:

AGM will be held on 16 March 2022 at 5pm at the Lismore South Bowling Club

## Gemfest:

We have been asked again to participate as a Food Vendor at the 31st Annual Gemfest on the weekend of 14-15 May 2022. A fee of \$250.00 is to be paid. A motion was moved that we take up this offer by Helene and seconded by Kelly Lewis.

**Bunnings BBQ:** 

A date of 30 April 2022 was offered – this date has been declined on the basis that we have been offered to participate in Gemfest again this year. We are awaiting communication from Bunnings for a date in later in the year.

## General:

There was a general discussion about our Fundraising for 2022 and this will be discussed in more detail at the next meeting.

In relation to the Pie Drive it was suggested we make contact with Nimbin Bakery and book a date and we discussed having a delivery the last week of Term 2 being the week commencing 27 June 20222 – Michelle will speak with Darren about this and also give him notice in relation to the Gemfest.

**Next Meeting:** 

16 March 2022 at 5pm to follow the AGM (Lismore South Bowling Club)

## **Meeting Closed:**

6.01pm

# LISMORE SOUTH PUBLIC SCHOOL

Principal: Larissa Polak

PO Box 497, Lismore 2480 • Cnr Wilson & Phyllis Sts, South Lismore 2480 https://lismoresth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au phone 02 6621 3433 • fax 02 6622 797 email lismoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au



## P& C Meeting Principal's Report 16th February 2022

#### Welcome

The transition back to school has been smooth and positive. All classes seem really settled and students are really focused on doing their best. Many children have told us they are loving being back at school. This year we have used school funds to fund the eighth class in our model which has meant we have kept numbers lower in our Years 3-6 classes.

## **COVID Smart Guidelines**

I will continue to provide changes and updates to our school via Skoolbag. These guidelines are set by the NSW Department of Education and NSW Health. The 2022 school guidelines are more in line with the community guidelines set by NSW Health. The measures we are taking at school are aimed at keeping our school open and our students learning in the classroom. Please continue to trust that our students are the number one priority in every activity and organisation we undertake as a school.

#### Meet the Teacher Sessions

These sessions will be the perfect chance to meet your child's teacher and ask any questions about the new school year. We ask that only one parent attends the session and that you only enter our school if you are feeling well with no COVID symptoms. All parents and carers will need to wear a mask and socially distance in the classrooms.

Years 1-6 Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> February 4.30pm Kindergarten rescheduled to Tuesday 22 February 4.30pm

#### **School Swimming Carnival**

Our annual swimming carnival was held last week. We know that this will bring some disappointment to families that would normally share this day with us. Thirty-eight children participated in the competitors only carnival. All students should be extremely proud of their efforts.

#### Life Education

All students in Years K-4 will be visiting the Life Education van. A permission note has gone home today. We ask that families pay \$5.00 per child.

**School Newsletter** - Our school newsletter will now be published fortnightly and a What's On edition on the alternative week.

School Supervision - School gates open at 8.30am when teacher supervision begins.

#### Canteen Coordinator - Vacant Position

Our school canteen Supervisor Position has become vacant. If you or someone you know is interested in applying for the position, please contact the school office on 6621 3433 or email <a href="mailto:lismoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au">lismoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au</a> for an Applicant's Package.

#### What's Coming Up

Zone Swimming Tuesday  $1^{st}$  March - Lismore Memorial Baths School Photos 1st March and  $3^{rd}$  March – photo envelopes will go out soon.

Regards, Larissa Polak Principal

